

## Meeting Actions | Greater Manly Residents' Forum

Date	Issue	Action	Responsible	Due by	Status
05/11/18	LM Graham – seating	Take request for better / more seating around oval for spectators to Council.	Denise Keen	December 2018  <b>KEEP ON WATCH LIST</b>	Deb Richardson_Bull put a CRM into property regarding the seating at the reserve not allowing a view of the pitch – Done in Denise's name so the updates on this to come straight to GMRF.
05/11/18	<b>Fairlight Pool Maintenance</b>	Request Council to review the following and make appropriate changes: 1. Install secure cage to lock pool cleaning equipment up as it will be stolen or destroyed now summer is here. 2. Change the cleaning days from Thursday / Friday to midweek as the pool is now often empty or half empty resulting it only being adult calf deep. If a child falls in or a person dives in they will be injured. <b>This is a serious Health &amp; Wellbeing issue for NBC.</b> 3. GMRF to advise NBC the current contractor do a good job, but the 2 issues noted above do need to be addressed by NBC.	Denise Keen	Immediate  <b>KEEP ON WATCH LIST</b>	Discussed with Deb Richardson-Bull (NBC) 8/11/12. Deb advised: A cage is in progress – the team were completing one at Dee Why Pool and then will be along to Fairlight. With regards to the water level they are monitoring it and are aware of the situation that has arisen a couple of times when there is only small swell. They will continue to assess and if required look at the scheduling as a result.

## Meeting Actions | Greater Manly Residents' Forum

05/11/18	<b>Degradation of Manly Dam</b>	DA2018/1667. Seniors Housing Development. See Motion below. Denise to arrange a meeting with James Griffin in the first instance to discuss the problem of ongoing encroachment and destruction of bushland and habitat in the area specially the impact this DA will have on the area. (Ann Sharp to attend the meeting with Denise).  Also, Denise, Nick and Gary to take to the Mayor as part of other discussions in connection with the culture of Manly Ward and the Place Plan that is to be developed for Manly early in 2019.	Denise Keen	Immediate  <b>CONTINUED WORK REQUIRED. URGENT MATTER.</b>	James Griffin unavailable as parliament sitting next 2 weeks. Will write letter and put in submission to Council/Mayor. Has met with Ann Collins SMDCC. Will get us into see Brad Hazard if he can. DK to meet with the RSL who are also concerned at cannibalization of Manly Dam. More later. DA has been renotified due to an error in prior notification.
08/10/18	<b>Tunnel Beaches Northern Beaches</b>				
	•• RMS Workshop notifications	Denise to send out notification of briefing workshops	Denise	Immediate	CLOSED
	Disseminate information from North Harbour Community Forum when available	Gary and/or Nick to attend meeting Sunday 11th and report back	Gary/Nick	Ongoing	OPEN
08/10/18	<b>Open Forum –</b>				
	Cyclists on Queenscliff Bridge, speeding / fail to dismount	1. Count and photograph instances 2. Di will also work on this issue 3. Nick to include this issue in 'Move' submission	Hazel Di Nick	November 2018 <b>NOTE:</b> Contacts for Hazel and Di needed to find out progress of photos and survey.	Deb R_B has forwarded concerns with bike riders on Queenscliff Bridge to the Road Safety Team who are happy to meet when results of survey available. It would be interesting to see also

## Meeting Actions | Greater Manly Residents' Forum

					how often a dismount is actually required (e.g. if there is anyone else on the bridge.)
		2. Once documented, take to Council/Educate/Police/Signage	Gary	November 2018	OPEN
08/10/18	Boy Charlton Pool Pedestrian Crossing	Gary to follow up with James Brocklebank, NBC. Fence now built, low bushes cut, issues remain.	Gary	November 2018	In progress. Contact made. Gary Monitoring & will meet with NBC in Oct. As at 9/11/18 NBC are looking at installing speed humps and additional chevron marking
08/10/18	Proposed Manly Boardwalk	GMRFB opposed the rebuilding of the Manly Boardwalk. It was agreed the forum would wait for the report that has been commissioned before proceeding further. <b>(Notes on discussion below)</b> Meg expressed support for boardwalk	Denise Keen Meg Morgan	November 2018	OPEN
08/10/18	Manly Lagoon Lighting Issue	<b>See motion below.</b> Nick to speak with Mosman Council to find out details of the lighting they utilise on Cremorne/Mosman walk, and compliance with Australian Standards	Nick	November 2018	OPEN   Nick researching P2 & P3 lighting
08/10/18	Manly Hospital Site	It is important better communication is provided to residents on progress with the future services to be provided on site. Hospital now closed. Next meeting of project steering group 20/11/18	Denise	Ongoing  <b>KEEP WATCH</b>	OPEN

## Meeting Actions | Greater Manly Residents' Forum

08/10/18	Notice boards	Meg distributing GMRFB notices To Fairlight, Little Manly, & Seaforth Community Notice Boards. Will include Ocean Beach Meg has keys and spare set at NBC	Meg Morgan	November 2018	CLOSED 5 NOV 2018
08/10/18	Fairlight Reservoir	Leah McKenzie-Peters did not attend meeting. To report in the future. <b>Motion passed - see below</b>	Sandy Gary	November 2018	OPEN Deb R-B is checking on status. Will advise.
08/10/18	Manly CBD, Manly Culture	Denise, Gary & Nick have met, formulated plan, meeting with Mayor requested.	Denise	November 2018	OPEN
08/10/18	Register of contacts at NBC and other organisations	Compile a list of contacts at NBC and other organisations to facilitate communication and following up issues. Gary will check with LMRFB List to be available to Executive	Gary & input from everyone	November 2018	CLOSED 05 NOV 2018
08/10/18	Council Document "Move"	"Move" NBC 20 yr plan - Active Travel <b>See notes below</b> Nick has approval for us to give late submission - due this week Nick will include our feedback and forward to NBC. He will include Queenscliff Bridge issue in submission	Nick	ASAP	OPEN

### ISSUES DISCUSSION NOTES:

#### Northern Beaches Tunnel

Nick reported back regarding meetings. Concerns remain regarding the design of freeway and need to look at other options eg. Public transport/light rail.

**MOTION:** GMRFB resolved to take concerns to Mayor Regan and to request need to review overseas studies relating to this type of infrastructure

## Meeting Actions | Greater Manly Residents' Forum

### Manly Lagoon Lighting Issue

**GMRF** will not accept P2 or P3 lighting in Manly Lagoon Reserve. The Forum insists on low level bollard lighting as the most appropriate lighting solution. GMRF refer NBC to the lighting used by Mosman Council on the Cremorne Mosman Bay walk which comply with Australian Standards. **Motion carried Unanimously**

### NBC Document – MOVE | Active Transport

MOVE is NBC document planning for Active Transport over next 20 years

Nick has approval for us to give late submission - due this week

Nick will include our feedback and forward to NBC.

He will include Queenscliff Bridge issue in submission

### Fairlight Reservoir

**Motion:** GMRF requests from NBC information for the proposed plans for the old reservoir site in Fairlight. **Deb R-B NBC following up. 9/11/18**

### Need for more seating at LM Graham Reserve

**New Issue:** Sue de Monchaux reported that there is a need for more seating at LM Graham Reserve for spectators at sporting events. Current seating is limited. As ground is flat, oval fence obscures view of ground. Banked area adjacent to Swim Centre is unsuitable and unsafe for spectators as there are no steps and hand rails.

### Small bird corridor proposal

Proposal for small bird corridor in Manly Creek. Denise to write letter of support

## OUTSTANDING ISSUES

Date	Issue	Action	Responsible	Due by	Status
7 May 2018	Roseberry Street Masterplan	Progress including opening of Quirk Road to through traffic. Need to manage traffic congestion in the area regarding number of large delivery trucks	Lloyd	Long term project	Put on Inter forum agenda
	West Esplanade masterplan.	Needs: Parking, Updating and maintenance (specifically repairs to stone wall and metal light posts. Ocean World site; Manly Waterslide area; Manly Art Gallery.	Sandy H	Ongoing	